
D A N  J O H N S O N  

October 31, 2024 BCC Agenda Date/Item:_______ 

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 

Approval of a Contract with PBS Engineering and Environmental LLC for the Oatfield Rd 
Jennings Ave signal project. Total Contract Value is $472,969 for 2 years. Funding is 

through the Community Road Fund. No County General Funds are involved.

Previous Board 

Action/Review 

10/29/24: Request for Consent 

Performance 

Clackamas 

The project will build a strong infrastructure. 

Counsel Review 10/14/2024, AN Procurement Review Yes 

Contact Person Bob Knorr Contact Phone 503-742-4680

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: The existing signal system at the intersection of Oatfield Road and 
Jennings Avenue is about 30 years old and nearing the end of its life span. Also, the existing 
pedestrian facilities do not meet current ADA standards and must be upgraded, including 
sidewalks, ADA curb ramps and pushbuttons. Additionally, the improvements include modifying 
both the existing retaining walls on the northeast and southeast corners of the intersection.  

The project is funded through Community Road Fund- Safety Projects. Oatfield Road and 
Jennings Avenue are both minor arterial roadways with significant volumes of vehicle traffic. The 
design of the project is estimated to be completed by the spring of 2026 with construction starting 
in the summer of 2026. 

The personal services contract will provide project management; environmental and stormwater 
management services; utility coordination; traffic engineering; public outreach; development of 
plans, specifications and estimates; right-of-way services; and bid assistance through bid award 
for the Oatfield Rd Jennings Ave Signal Rebuild Safety Work Project.  
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PROCUREMENT PROCESS:  
Clackamas County solicited services for design, project management, survey, geotechnical 
services, traffic engineering and limited right-of-way services by advertising a Request for 
Proposals. Three consultant proposals were submitted by PBS Engineering and Environmental 
LLC., Harper Houf Peterson Righellis Inc., and Consor North America, Inc. by the request for 
proposal deadline. A selection committee of three DTD personnel scored PBS Engineering and 
Environmental LLC.’s proposal the highest. After Notice of Intent to Award was issued, the 
statement of work and project fees were negotiated and finalized. 
 

RECOMMENDATION:  

Staff respectfully recommends that the Board approve and execute this Personal Services 
Contract with PBS Engineering and Environmental LLC, for the Oatfield Rd Jennings Ave Signal 
Rebuild Safety Work Project. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dan Johnson 
 
Dan Johnson 
Director Transportation & Development  
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